
   SPECIAL MEETING 
   JULY 26, 2010 
 
 
 
The President of the Brooklyn City School District Board of Education called the Special Meeting 
of the Board of Education to order at City Hall, 7619 Memphis Avenue, Brooklyn, Ohio 44144, on 
Monday, July 26, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
 
 

Members Present: Mr. Rick Cyngier, Mrs. Bonnie Bartczak, Mr. Kit Krause,             
Mr. Rocky Neale, Mr. James Oper    

 
 
 Members Absent:  None 
 
Brooklyn Board of Education presentation of the Joint Usage / Multi-Generational School Facility: 
 
Mrs. Walker explained that the vision of the Joint Usage / Multi-Generational School Facility is not 
a new concept, in fact Mr. Oper, Mr. Ferian and herself visited other school districts that have 
successfully formed partnerships with entities such as: Healthcare Providers, YMCA, Local Library 
and City Government. Mrs. Walker said the vision is to construct a Pre-K though 12 facility that 
will become a town center, which will offer variety of services and programs for the residents, 
while offering 21st century educational opportunities for the students of Brooklyn. Mrs. Walker 
stated that her team has been in contact with the County Library, Healthcare providers, a sports 
conditioning company and basketball tournament organizer. The hope of the project is not to 
duplicate City provided programs, but to offer other programs such as an indoor walking track and a 
field house. Mrs. Walker introduced the Architect firm that the School Board had chosen to design 
the project. Mr. Bob Fiala, Principal for “TDA Architecture” spoke regarding his role as a 
Councilman for the City of Willoughby and as the Architect on the project. Mr. Fiala stated that he 
is finding a more collaborate approach with Cities and Schools Districts to maintain programs and 
stretch resources. Mr. Ferian stated that his hope is that the new facility will offer an additional 
source of revenue from rental income and up-front construction dollars. He went on to explain that 
through the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act there are zero interest bonds available 
through the State of Ohio called “Qualified School Construction Bonds”, which will only be 
available to school districts that are successful with their bond issue this November.  Also, available 
are “Build American Bonds,” which offer a 35% reduction on the interest payment on the bonds. 
The effects of combining both “Qualified School Construction Bonds” and the “Build American 
Bonds” would be an estimated savings of 8 to 13 million dollars over the life of the bonds. Mr. 
Ferian stated in other words, the bonds could reduce the effective millage by over one mill. Mr. 
Ferian said that the debt limit by law for the District is calculated by taking 9% of the District’s 
assessed valuation $333,000,000, which equates to 29.7 million dollars of debt that can be levied. 
Mr. David Riley, Board’s Project Attorney, stated that now is the time to take advantage of no 
interest or low interest bonds and construction costs are coming in at an all time low.  Mr. Chris 
Smith, Principal for “TDA Architecture” shared a potential facility drawing, stating that Brookridge 
will be renovated and a new middle and new high school would be attached with common space in 
the middle.          7/26/10 



Board Members spoke, giving their reasons for supporting the project and why they 
moved to Brooklyn. They felt the project would stimulate the local economy, add value to their 
homes, offer programs for community and improve education; stating that Brooklyn is competing 
with other suburbs as well as globally.  City Council and the Mayor asked questions regarding: 
potential partners, educational value, how teaching is going to be improved, technology, traffic on 
Hurricane Alley, cost of tearing down old buildings, cost over-runs and the scope of the project. 
They also voiced their concern about the timing of the project, sighting the state of the economy and 
the uncertainty of major business located in Brooklyn. 
 
Council President Pucci opened the floor to the public for questions. 
 
 
RESOLUTION NO. 11-7-030 ADJOURNMENT 9:30 P.M. 
 
  
Moved by Mr. Krause, Seconded by Mr. Neale 
 
 RESOLVED that this meeting is adjourned. 
 
Ayes: Cyngier, Bartczak, Krause, Neale, Oper 
Nays: None 
MOTION CARRIED 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Signed:__________________________________Attest:__________________________ 
                              President                                                                Treasurer 
 
         7/26/10 
 


